PYMORE VILLAGE MANAGEMENT COMPANY
	Name of meeting
	Pymore Village management ComPANY ANNUAL GENERAL Meeting No 6

	Date meeting held
	17 April 2015

	Where meeting held
	St John Ambulance Hall, Rax Lane, Bridport

	Present
	Peter Williams ( CHAIR)
	Maggie Cooper
	Monty Crook
	Mecki Testroet
	Jonathan Brown
	Jimmy Gbadebo

	
	Lorna Gbadebo
	Andrew House
	Gary Jones
	Jane Gibson
	Hilary Mackenzie
	Tricia Miller

	
	Allan King
	Bill Hodgson
	Jill Gillingham
	Richard Gillingham
	Steve Wilkinson
	Lorraine Wilkinson

	Apologies
	Dot Hodgson
Chris Veysey

Mary King
	Kate Brown
Ian & Pauline Newitt
	Emma Burwood
Tish & Caroline Beamish
	Helen Williams
David & Anne Rees
	Rod & Lesley Axell
	

	 Minutes agreed and signed as a true record
	
	
	
	
	
	


	AGENDA

ITEM
	ACTION
	BY WHOM
	DATE TO BE COMPLETED BY

	1. Chairman’s remarks
	· The chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced the board and the agenda for the evening. He went on to state that the board would continue to keep costs down as much as possible and to avoid the need for an outside management company.
· He thanked Forest and Tree Care for their continued hard work and the team of volunteers led by Richard Gillingham. He complimented the small group of volunteers who keep the courtyard garden looking so colourful.

· There was an explanation of why several board members have recently left:

Kevin Butler has moved to Loders

Trevor Knight is hoping to move this year

Rod Axell, who was co-opted on to the board last year, has taken on a big work contract and also hopes to move this year

· Finally he explained that from this year all directors would stand for re-election each year. This will simplify the process. 

· Apologies listed above.
	
	

	2. Adoption of AGM minutes from 2014
	The minutes from the 2014 AGM held on 21st March were approved. Proposed by Richard Gillingham and seconded by Jonathan Brown.
	
	

	3. Company Secretary Report
	Maggie Cooper went on to give her report on the year’s activities
 ( attached to the minutes) and available on the PVMC website.
	
	

	4. Accounts for 2014
	Peter Williams gave his report on the financial situation re PVMC
 ( attached to the minutes) and available on the PVMC website.
He went on to say that he had asked for further explanation on the final page (8) of the accounts issued to all shareholders by Burroughs. There was a discrepancy on the bank interest – amounts receivable. This was an error and will be put right by Burroughs. The correct detail was on the papers sent to Companies House.

Qu. From Monty Crook regarding the amount of money in the contingency fund. Should there be a ceiling as we are now close to £30K? This was discussed and the view of the meeting was that it should continue to grow, as unforeseen costs may arise.

£2.5K will be added to the contingency this year.
	
	

	5. Election of directors
	Three people had volunteered to become directors and were all elected via a show of hands. They are Richard Gillingham, Pauline Newitt and Stephen Wilkinson. The board will have a rotating chair until the new directors settle in.
	
	

	6. Report on volunteer’s work
	Richard Gillingham reported back on the year’s activities.
· May 2014 the reedbed and wet woodland was surveyed by an SNCI ( Site of Nature Conservation Interest) surveyor as it has not been surveyed for 17 years. A day was spent recording plants, birds, butterflies etc and a report will be issued. RG will receive the summary. There were 80 different plants and trees , which is quite a high amount and 6 Dorset notables ( usually found in ancient woodland).
· Aug/Sept 2014 . The yellow rattle seed was harvested and was sown later in the year.

· Oct 2014 One third of the reed bed was cut ( as per plan) by Forset and Tree Care and paid for by PVMC. The volunteers helped to remove the reeds from the mud banks and it was taken away for disposal. Thankfully it was a dry week. Dave Paul (FTC) found two harvest mouse nests, which were moved to safety on another bank.

· Eight volunteers helped to excavate a new pond within the reed bed and helped to clear some overhanging branches. The nest boxes were checked and cleaned and found to have been used.

· A BBQ was held at the end of the week to thank all the volunteers.

· Nov 2014 Allington Parish Council gave a donation of £70 which paid for some additional tools, gloves and some more wildflower seeds. These were scattered along Morbae Grove and by the sluice gate.

· Yellow rattle and wild flowers are starting to grow although it may take 2-3 years for the full effect.

· Jan – Mar 2015 The holly and brambles were thinned out round the reed bed and more overhanging branches removed. This has allowed more sunlight through and bluebells, dog violets have appeared. These are the food plants of various butterflies. There are also wild snowdrops, yellow iris and some frog spawn in the new pond. There are a pair of moorhens and mallards nesting on the reed bed.
· Mar 2015 RG attended a meeting about the importance SNCIs where a photo of the Pymore reedbed was part of the presentation.
	
	

	7. Open  Forum/Any other business
	· A comment was made about the brown signs being unclear and difficult to understand. It was noted that the correct legal terminology has to be used. Monty Crook has volunteered to smarten them up and highlight the lettering in a lighter colour.
· Fishing. Several men have been seen fishing in the river. It is a private stretch of river, so not open to the public. Currently it is the closed season for coarse fishing – 15.3 – 15.6. Trout fishing season runs from 17 Mar – 14 Oct. A licence is required and the fine for fishing outside the rules is £50,000K. It is down to the residents to ask these people to move on. The board will discuss whether signage may be helpful at the next board meeting. Monty Crook suggested a notice on the two parish council noticeboards.
· Dog mess. Particularly bad on the path by the reed bed. MC to ask the dog warden to visit.

· PVMC website. This is in the early stages of development but will be a useful resource for both those living in Pymore and also for those hoping to buy/rent a property. There will be a section open to shareholders only which will be password protected.

· Monty Crook proposed a vote of thanks to Richard Gillibgham for all his hard work.

· Dustbins – the new arrangements for wheelie bins were briefly discussed. The courtyard area has a revised arrangement and it is hoped that the large bins will not spoil the appearance of the village, once installed.
	
	


	Completed by
	Maggie Cooper

	Circulated to
	All shareholders
	
	
	
	
	

	Representation
	From 14 households
	Threadmill Lane 5
	Suttil Crescent 2
	Pymore Island 3
	Morbae Grove 2
	Pond End 2


